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NOTICE OF PRELIMINARY DECISION 

FOR THE ISSUANCE OF AUTHORITY TO CONSTRUCT AND 
THE PROPOSED MINOR MODIFICATION OF FEDERALLY 

MANDATED OPERATING PERMIT 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the San Joaquin Valley Air Pollution Control District solicits 
public comment on the proposed issuance of Authority To Construct to Northern California 
Power at 12745 N Thornton Road, Lodi, California.  The proposed project is to replace 
the existing dry low NOx combustor with an advanced ultra low NOx combustor for the 
gas turbine under permit N-2697-5.   
 
The District’s analysis of the legal and factual basis for this proposed action, project #N-
1211670, is available for public inspection at 
http://www.valleyair.org/notices/public_notices_idx.htm and at any District office.  For 
additional information, please contact the District at (209) 557-6400.  Written comments on 
this project must be sent or postmarked by December 10, 2021 to 
publicnotices@valleyair.org or BRIAN CLEMENTS, DIRECTOR OF PERMIT SERVICES, 
SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT, 4800 ENTERPRISE 
WAY, MODESTO, CA 95356. 


